
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

January 11, 2021 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met January 11, 2021 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Brent 

Beck, Steve Greene and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for 

the meeting.  

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, reported that in the last week Jewell County had 18 

positive Covid-19 cases. She said they moved office equipment to the Clinic Building. They have 

some issues with the building that need to be addressed.  

 

Judge Kevin Philips administered the oath of office to Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk; Keith Roe, 

County Commissioner, District 2; Brent Beck, County Commissioner, District 3; Amanda Davis, 

Register of Deeds; Alexandria Carabajal, County Attorney; and Donald J. Jacobs, Sheriff.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed summer hours and asked if COVID Cares Act 

relief pay would be extended by Jewell County. The Commissioners thanked the Road and 

Bridge Department for moving the Health Department. Joel Elkins discussed clearing trees and 

ditches for fence building.  
 

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded to appoint Keith Roe as Chairman of the Board 

of County Commissioners for 2021. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Keith Roe moved, and Brent Beck seconded to appoint Steve Greene as Vice Chairman of the 

Board of County Commissioners for 2021. Motion passed unanimously.   

 

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded that the Jewell County Record be designated as 

the official County Newspaper. Motion passed unanimously.   

  

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded that all banks in Jewell County be designated as 

official depositories. Motion passed unanimously.   

 

Keith Roe moved, and Steve Greene seconded to appoint Brent Beck as Jewell County’s 

Representative for the Juvenile Justice Authority/Community Corrections Advisory Board. 

Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Keith Roe moved, and Brent Beck seconded to reappoint Steve Greene as Jewell County’s 

Representative for the North Central Kansas Regional Juvenile Detention Facility. Motion 

passed unanimously. 

 

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded to appoint Keith Roe as Jewell County’s 

Representative for the North Central Regional Planning Commission Board. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Steve Greene moved to approve abatement numbers 2424 through 2428. Keith Roe seconded 

the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  



 

The minutes of the January 4, 2021 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Jenny Russell, Jewell County Community Development Association, reviewed the annual 

report.  

 

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve Resolution 21-01 pertaining to 

Financial Statements and Financial Reports for 2021. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 

Coordinator, provided a phase by population distribution chart for the COVID-19 vaccine. 

Kevin Peroutek said he submitted the final SPARK report and received a good review from the 

State.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m. 

 
__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Brent Beck, Member      Keith Roe, Chairman 

       

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh. County Clerk    Steve Greene, Vice-Chairman  

 


